
 

Christ The King Catholic Church 
 

405 N. 117th Street - Seattle, WA 98133 

October 13, 2019 –28th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

 

Parish Office:  206-362-1545  Fax: 206 364 8325 
    www.ckseattle.org 

 Priest Administrator: 
  Fr. Chris Hoiland 206-362-1545  
    frchris@ckseattle.org 
  

 Deacon: 
  Deacon Joe Sifferman  206-859-5160  
  deaconjoe@ckseattle.org  
  

 Pastoral Assistant for Administration: 
  Marga McChesney PAA  
  mmcchesney@ckseattle.org  206-859-5105  
 
   Office Manager: 
  Marti Lundberg   206-859-5105 
      mlundberg@ckseattle.org  
 
 Administrative Assistant:  
  Teresa Banderas  206-362-1545    
  parish@ckseattle.org  
   
Administrative Assistant for Hispanic Ministry:  
  Mari Cáceres   206-859-5118  
  mcaceres@ckseattle.org   
  
   School Office: 206-364-6890  
      Joanne Cecchini, Principal 
      Amy Hall, Advancement Director 206-226-5679  
  
Youth Ministry Director: 
      Mariah Nickerson 206-488-5970 
  Mariah@stbens.net 

    Parish Office Hours:  
Weekdays from 9am - 4pm, or by appointment 

Closed for Lunch Noon - 1pm 
 

Daily Mass: Monday – Friday at 8:40am 
Holy Days as announced. 

Reconciliation: Saturday 3:30pm – 4pm, 
or by appointment. 

 

Weekend Masses:  
Saturday - 5:00pm 
Sunday - 9:00am 

Spanish - Sunday - 11:00am 
 

Marriage: 
Please contact the Parish Office at least one year 

before desired date.  Date may not be set until you 
have met with someone from the parish office. 

 

Infant Baptism:  
Please contact parish office-206-362-1545 

 

Anointing of the Sick:  
Whenever a person is seriously ill, please contact 

the Parish Office. 
 

Catholic Cemeteries serving our Parish:  
Calvary 206-522-0996; Holyrood 206-363-8404 

 
New Parishioner Registration: 

Please see parish website or contact parish office. 



Fiscal Year 2020 
July 1, 2019 – June 30, 2020 

Total Budget: $505,000 

-Includes amounts from all Masses- 

 Contributions Budget Variance 

September 2019 $ 37,064 $ 47,000 $ (9,936) 

Year-to-date $ 108,850 $ 124,000 $ (15,150) 

PLEASE NOTE:  indicates an intention for the deceased 
 

Mon. Oct 14 8:40 AM — Thomas Glenn Reynolds  
Tues. Oct 15 8:40 AM — George Passmore  
Wed. Oct 16 8:40 AM — Vivencia Sabanal       
Thur. Oct 17 8:40 AM —Missa Pro Populo 
Fri. Oct 18 8:40 AM — Donald Hall  

Sat.  Oct 19 5:00 PM — Kristine Gemmill 

Sun. Oct 20 9:00 AM — Ann Bracken 
 11:00 AM — Deceased Abrego family members  

PARISH STEWARDSHIP 

MASS INTENTIONS 

Our next Baptism Preparation Class for Parents and God
-parents is November 3, 2019 from 12-2:00p.m. in the Par-
ish Office.  Early registration is highly recommended. 
 

First Communion Classes: Start Sunday, October 13th at 
6:30p.m in the Fitzgerald Room. 
 

Confirmation is now open for registration thru October 
31. Students in grades between 8th and 12th are welcome to 
register for Confirmation. Please register for Confirmation 
at nscy.org  or fill out the registration form on nscy.org and 
mail it to Mariah Nickerson at mariah@nscy.org. 

Praying the World Mission Rosary 
October, popularly known as “mission month,” includes the 
Feast of Our Lady of the Rosary.  Each of the twenty rosary 
decades is devoted to a meditation on a “mystery” centered 
on the life of Jesus or Mary.  Here the word “mystery” refers 
to a truth of our faith, not something which is incomprehensi-
ble.  Thus, when Catholics pray the rosary, they are to medi-
tate on twenty particular truths of the faith found in the Bible 
or in Catholic doctrine.  These “mysteries” are grouped into 
four categories: Joyful, Sorrowful, Glorious, and Lumi-
nous.  Indeed, for numerous Catholics the rosary is truly a 
form of contemplative prayer, a source of profound medita-
tion. In February 1951 Archbishop Fulton J. Sheen, during 
his The Catholic Hour radio address, inaugurated a unique 
approach to the rosary.  He noted: “We must pray, and not for 
ourselves alone, but for the world.  To this end, I have de-
signed the World Mission Rosary.  Each of the five decades 
is of a different color to represent the continents.”  Praying 
the rosary in this manner is to aid the Pope and the entire 
Church fulfill its missionary mandate. The schema that Sheen 
proposed (whether or not one has the colored rosary beads) 
is: first, green is for the forests and grasslands of Africa; sec-
ond, blue is for the ocean surrounding the Pacific Islands; 
third, white is for Europe, the seat of the Holy Father, the 
Church’s shepherd; fourth, red recalls the fire of faith that 
brought missionaries to the Americas; and, fifth, yellow rep-
resents the morning light of the East and Asia.  This approach 
focuses on the “mission intention” of each decade; it is easily 
integrated with one’s customary manner of praying the ro-
sary.  We recall that Saint John Paul II encouraged everyone 
to intensify the praying of the rosary “to obtain from the Lord 
those graces that the Church and humanity especially need.” 

 

A Missionary "Spring" in the Church 

That the breath of the Holy Spirit  
engender a new missionary "spring" in 

the Church.  

POPE FRANCIS’ MONTHLY INTENTION 

October “mission month” 

In September Christ the King Conference was 
able to help 70 people with food, goods & ser-
vices totaling almost $4000. This included 
providing bus tickets & vouchers for food, cloth-
ing & hygiene items along with help paying rent 
& utilities to 10 families. We also paid for sever-

al nights in a local motel.  These people were kept from being 
homeless because of St Vincent’s help & your contributions. 
We received 72 calls for assistance last month but due to lim-
ited funds were not able to help all the families who requested 
help. Because of the increasing cost of housing in the Seattle 
area, more people are in need with their rent & utility pay-
ments.  Please be as generous as you can in your donations to 
the Christ the King Conference collection.  
We thank you for the food you have contributed & continue to 
have a need for pasta, pasta sauce (canned or jar), grated cheese 
(non-perishable), peanut butter (plastic jars-6 to 8 oz), granola 
bars, small boxes of raisins or nuts & socks 
Thank you again for your generous support! If interested in 
being a part of a fulfilling ministry contact Tom Clark at 
clarktnd@comcast.net Please remember to shop at the SPVD 
Thrift Store on Aurora. 

Parishoners are cordially invited to see the pro Life 
film UNPLANNED on WEDNESDAY Oct 16 @ 
6:45 at @ Blessed Sacrament Church (Martin de 
Porres hall). Snacks/beverages served. This free movie 
offers an eye-opening look into the abortion industry 
through one woman's story of transformation. Details -
  Gene Slagle (206) 226 5332.  

pro Life movie showing 

PREPARING FOR SACRAMENTS 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL 



Volunteer with the Homeless through the St. Martin de 
Porres Ministry at Christ the King Parish hosts 7 older 
homeless men each Sunday night from October through 
March. For more information on how you can help, 
please contact Stephanie Delaney 
stephnie.delaney@pobox.com  We also have a pressing 
need for overnight hosts and drivers. For more infor-
mation, visit http://bit.ly/CKS-SMdP  
Thank you!  Stephanie  

Volunteers needed for CK Funeral Ministry: Christ 
the King Parish has been without a Funeral Service Coor-
dinator for over a year! This Ministry within our parish 
helps our fellow parishioners when in need of a funeral 
reception for families and friends of the deceased. If you 
feel a calling to assist with this much needed ministry, 
please contact our parish office at 206-362-1545 and ask 
for Teresa Banderas. 

Dear CKS Parishioners, Christ the 
King School is hosting a new event 
this fall and we would love to have 
lots of participation from parishion-
ers of all ages. It’s called TRUNK 
OR TREAT and it will be held on 
Saturday, October 26, 6pm im-
mediately following the Vigil 

Mass. All are welcome! To find out more, or to volun-
teer your time and vehicle, please contact Amy Hall, 
206.226.5679 or ahall@ckseattle.org Thank you! 

 

Hope and Healing After Abortion  
 

“I AM SO READY to NOT be a slave any longer and to be a CITI-
ZEN OF LIFE!!” – Man’s Testimonial  
 

How long has it been since your involvement in an abor-

tion decision, where it may have left you feeling enslaved 

to regret, sadness, anger and so many other things, all 

held in silence within? Don’t miss this opportunity to feel 

alive again.  

Now registering for Fall Retreats! 
Oct 25-27, Español—Nov 8-10, English 

 

Call for a compassionate, confidential conversation. 
English: (206) 920-6413   Español: (206)-450-7814  

  

Email projectrachel@ccsww.org.   
 

You are loved with an everlasting Love! 
Project Rachel is a program of Catholic Community Services 

Please join us for our first Open 

House of the school year on 

Wednesday, October 16, 9-10am. 

Visit our classrooms during the 

school day and learn about registra-

tion openings for the 2020-21 

school year. Preschool-8th grade. 

For more information, contact Amy Hall at 

ahall@ckseattle.org. Find us on Facebook @ckseattle.org 

and on Instagram @schoolchristtheking 

CKS  OPEN HOUSE 

PROJECT RACHEL  

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

♦ Remember your honey-
moon!  Remember how spe-
cial it was? 
♦ The Worldwide Marriage 
Encounter helps you bring 
back the togetherness of 
those times. 
♦ It is a positive, simple, 
common sense experience 
between a husband and wife. 

♦ Sign up today to attend one of the upcoming 

Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekends on 

Nov. 15-17, 2019 or Feb. 7-9,2020 ♦ Early regis-

tration is highly recommended. The next World-

wide Marriage Encounter Weekend is at the 

Sheraton Hotel Bellevue on November 15 – 17, 

2019.  There is also a weekend in Gig Harbor on 

Feb. 7-9, 2020.  Apply at www.wwme.org. For 

further information leave a message at 206-772-

2344.ign up today.  For more information visit 

our website at: www.wwme.org.  

Save the date! 

TRUNK or TREAT 

 
 
        

                         The Jesus Stories 
 

Six episodes created to help children apply the lessons found in 
the parables of Jesus, each 10-minute episode includes a story 
situation that children today can relate to, a parable, and a 
thought-provoking way to apply it. There’s lots more to see for 
the whole family at www.ckseattle.formed.org 

from formed.org 
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